RETENTION COUNCIL 

Monday December 5, 2011, 10:00-12:00pm

280N York Lanes

Attendees:  Rob Tiffin (Chair), John Amanatides, Lesley Beagrie, Robert Bishop, Jennifer Bramer, Mauro Buccheri, Josephine Campanelli Zeeman, Carolyn Cannon, Ian Crookshank, Josephine Fung, Rosanna Furgiuele, Keshia Gray, Ian Greene, Mazen Hamadeh, Debbie Hansen, Roberta Iannacito-Provenzano, Marilyn Lambert-Drache, David Leyton-Brown, Stephanie Lynn, Norda Majekodunmi, Christian Marjollet, John Mayberry, Ross McMillan, Don Murdoch, Lillian Nasello, Susan Pogue, Brian Poser, Mark Robertson, Martha Rogers, Catherine Salole, Leah State, Lynda Tam, Stanley Tweyman, Lara Ubaldi, Marc Wilchesky, Gayathry Wright, Bart Zemanek

1.
Chair’s remarks
· Introductions were conducted around the table.

· The minutes of the last meeting on October 5, 2011 were reviewed and accepted.  The business arising regarding the Recognition Proposal will be dealt with in Other Business.

· Rob Tiffin asked that the Making Connections presentation by the Faculty of Health students be moved to Agenda item 2.
2.
Making Connections Presentation (http://www.yorku.ca/retentn/)
· Peer mentors involved in the initiative were introduced, they include: Charity Au, Monique Chen, Anthony Chiaravalloti, Shannon Donegal and Mary Saad.  
· Challenges to transitioning to university were identified.
· The positive value of organized first year intervention was highlighted how it links specifically to goals in the Provostial White Paper.
· Identified what we do already through the HHOSAS enrolment appointment and the RedZone.
· Identified gaps.
· Worked to build bridges by forming partnerships and training student leaders

· 500 students participated in two hour program before or after their enrolment appointment
· There are plans to evaluate the program.
· ~600 students for FW2012 will be involved in the initiative offered in August 2012.
Action: Presentation video to be posted on Retention Council website when completed.

3.
Retention 2011/12 overview
· Rob Tiffin distributed the document Graduation and Retention Rates for New Year 1 Full Time Direct Entry Undergrads Based on CSRDE Submissions. 
· If retention rates increased by 1% it would have a huge impact on our budget

· From the last ERE, our enrolment is down by 1.5%

· In recent years we have seen a downward trend in retention and have been accepting more105’s.

· We need analysis of why students are not continuing.
4. 
Library Video Project – In our own words

· Norda Majekodunmi spoke to Retention Council about the In our own words video series located at http://www.library.yorku.ca/learning_commons/
· The seven set video series was originally created for use as a teaching tool for TAs and faculty members.  

· The videos encourage students to have an active voice in the community.
· Ways to share these videos include; to the Faculties via the Library liaison, through TA and faculty orientations, through the Centre for the Support of Teaching, faculty members post on Moodle.
5.
Committee updates

Year to Year Sub-Committee

· Don Murdoch provided some details regarding the FCW 2011 events.

· The number of events held was down from 100 to 60.

· Rethink how many events we want to hold.

· Fall Co-curricular days for 2012 will be October 31, Nov 1-2. 

· With the shorter time frame there will probably be fewer events and perhaps more online.

· We need to work to increase faculty involvement. An approach may be through Deans and Chairs of Faculties.

· The timing of FCD will be such that students will be at a different point in the academic cycle.

· May be the opportunity to be more intrusive with students at risk.

Advising Sub-Committee
· Gayathry Wright reported on activities planned for the Sub-Committee.

· Advisor workshops will be held in January.

· Group is working on an Advising Roadmap that can be shared.

· Consider strategies in response to the Excalibur article regarding how students see advising.

· Do all Faculties do advising between 1st and 2nd year?  Education does advising every year.

Students Sub-Committee

· Catherine Salole reported on activities of the Students Sub-Committee.
· The group met the previous Friday and reviewed activities from last year.

· The Academic Innovation Fund (AIF) projects will be presented to Council in the new year.

· For 2012, progress is being made on a Customer Relationship Management (CRM) tool for new students as well as a portal for communications.
· Work is planned on a resource for guiding outcomes for orientation.

· Rob Tiffin referenced undergraduate degree learning expectations. Ontario universities through HEQCO, are participating and York has submitted an RFP. An instrument to determine if outcomes (acquired skills) have been achieved has been developed. This is used in some states in the U.S. for accreditation. We need to engage students in conversation to facilitate a better understanding of expectations. 
Peer mentoring Sub-Committee

· Leah State reported that the Peer Mentoring Sub-Committee has not held it’s first meeting yet.

· The Sub-Committee is looking for interested members, a call will go out shortly for new members.

· There is an Advising Webinar taking place and there are currently 20 signed up to participate, please join if interested.

Data & Resources Sub-Committee:
· Joanne Duklas reported that there is an increasing amount of detailed data requests being made across campus.
· Many of the Academic Innovation Fund (AIF) projects have similar data requirements and it would be beneficial if groups with similar data needs could bundle their requests together.
· Data requests are triaged through the Retention Council website(http://www.yorku.ca/retentn/rdata/index.html) 
6.
Other business
a) David Leyton-Brown reported back on the outcome of the small working group meeting to discuss the Recognition Proposal.  The revised proposal was reviewed. Discussion ensued including:

· There was strong support and enthusiasm from Council members regarding supporting the proposal.

· Agreement that interpersonal relationships lead to retention.

· Develops a culture that we care.

· Program should include faculty, staff and other students.

· Those individuals recognized should be posted (web, print etc.) and attend a celebratory reception.

· Expanded program could include adding graduating students’ recognition piece and have high school teachers recognized.

Action: Recognition Program Proposal to be brought forward Dean’s meeting in January 2012.

b) Joanne Duklas referenced an interesting retention article that appeared recently in the Journal of Research in Personality that states that hope predicts objective academic achievement above other personality traits, previous success and intelligence. (http://www.yorku.ca/retentn/rdata/schol_lit_review.html) 
Action: Joanne to send to Retention Council members.
The next meeting of the Retention Council will take place on Monday, January 23, 2012 in Room 280N York Lanes.

